Minutes- Meridian Hills Town Council Meeting

September 10, 2007

The Meeting was called to order at 7PM by President Terry O’Brien. Councilors Kay Ivecich and Abbe Hohmann were present. Clerk-Treasurer John Taylor was absent. Marshall Russo, Town Attorney Sue Beesley, and the Town Engineer Jay Vorisek were also present. 

Police Report- Mike Russo

Mike reported that there were two recent burglaries, one occurring during the day, at Williams Creek, and 73rd Street East of Park Tudor.

Mike asked for Council appropriation of $150.00 for Halloween Candy. This was voted on and approved unanimously. 

Mike discussed the solicitor problem that Meridian Hills has been experiencing. Residents were advised to call 911 if they ask solicitors to leave who later refuse to do so.  

Jason Lietze suggested having e-mail notifications of planned absences through the Town’s web site. Mike agreed this is a good idea- so long as the data can be protected. Absences now can be called in to the police administrative line at 253-5678.

Town Engineer Report

Jay reported that field marking of street repairs are being done now. The field markings are coming in at higher than the quote from Globe Asphalt. The new estimate is now $39,000. Kay asked if funds were available for the increase. Bernie Bruno, Asst. Clerk-Treasurer, responded that it does appear at this time that the approximate increase of $9,000 would indeed be available within the current year budget. Also, a couple of additional locations were added to the initial quote. A Council proposal was made to adjust the not-to-exceed amount for the street repairs project to $39,000. This was voted on and unanimously approved.

Jay reported that we are currently getting quotes for striping. The highest priority will be 75th Street, since it is the most highly traveled.

Abbe expressed concern that Jay’s recommendations needed to be accelerated as it is already September and we will be losing favorable weather soon. 

Jay concluded his report by stating he would have a report ready in time for the Streets & Thoroughfares committee meeting in mid-September.

Town Attorney Report 

Sue Beesley reported that a judgment has been obtained on the Quiet Title action. She also reported that she will not be able to attend the October Council meeting since she is attending the IACT conference, which occurs at the same time.

Clerk-Treasurer Report

The town financial statements for July and August were distributed and reviewed. 

Abbe asked several questions about the 2008 Budget, including the $9,000 increase in the maximum levy from 2007, which was the DLGF recommended increase. 

Old Business

None.

Committee Reports

Streets & Thoroughfares

A Council proposal was made to proceed with tree trimming- included in the 2007 Budget for $5,000. There is a defined list of the trimming to be done, and a not-to-exceed amount of $5,000. This was voted on and unanimously approved.

Development Standards Committee 

It was reported that several variances needed to be addressed. It was also suggested that projects reviewed by the Engineer be posted on the website.

Communications Committee 

It was reported that the draft for the next newsletter will go out in October. Terry asked for thoughts for the newsletter by September 24.  Terry also reported that installation of the new Town Entry signs would begin the 1st week of October. 

Residents Forum

A resident asked what the approved amount was for the Town Entry signs. Terry answered that $8,000 per sign including landscaping was the approved amount.  

Another resident asked for a copy of the special July meeting minutes and the August meeting minutes. 

Approval of Meeting Minutes

The special meeting minutes in July and the regular August meeting minutes were reviewed. Changes to the minutes were noted and will be provided to the Clerk-Treasurer for updating. 

After the changes, the minutes for both meetings were unanimously approved. 

Warrants and Vouchers
Following this, a motion was made to approve the monthly warrants and vouchers. This was approved. However, one voucher, Traffic Sign Inc., was conditionally  approved providing TSI provide a more itemized bill describing the work done, and then forward that itemization to the Town Engineer for his review and sign-off. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30PM.

Respectfully submitted:

Bernie Bruno

Assistant Clerk-Treasurer

